VOLUME 2 NUMBER 6

Ink and Ouill

TEXAS SOCIETY OF THE SONS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTION, DENTON CHAPTER #23, TXSSAR INC.



Mr. Derrick Logozzo will present a program on Colonial Fife and Drum Music at 7:00 p.m. September 5 th at the Good Samaritan Village in Denton. Mr. Logozzo is a percussionist and was a student of George Carroll, founder of

the Colonial Williamsburg Fife & and Drum Corps. Mr. Logozzo is a member of the Ancient Company of Fifers and Drummers of Connecticut.He has published several articles on Colonial Military Music and is the marching percussion editor for "Percussive Notes Magazine." Mr. Logozzo is currently enrolled in the doctoral program at UNT. Thanks go to Tom Cain for arranging the program.

FROM AROUND THE STATE

By Jack Haughton

"Congratulations to the Denton Chapter on a job well done! That was among the very best Managers Meetings I have attended. You deserve a word of thanks."

LTC L. Reed Dillon, Fair Oaks Ranch, Texas

"What a great Board of Managers Meeting. The Denton Chapter were the consummate hosts. Their friendly, helpful nature put everyone at ease and added to the well run meeting. The dinner was excellent and the entertainment was outstanding. The evening went by all too quickly."
Thomas M. Green, TXSSAR Genealogist

"Great meeting, ... WELL DONE, DENTON!"

"Please tell the members of the Denton Chapter that they are a difficult act to follow. In fact we have to go back to our planning committee and revise our program to come up to the level of the August Meeting."

Bill Marrs, Chairman of the November '96, Board of Managers

Meeting Committee.

These remarks and many others like them have come in from all over the State. The ladies enjoyed the tour of TWU and referred to it as their "Celebration of Woman." (Continued)

REMINDER: NEXT MEETING 7 P.M., SEPT. 5TH, GOOD SAMARITAN VILLAGE

(Continued from Page 1) FROM AROUND THE STATE BY JACK HAUGHTON

My thanks to all of you who participated to make the Board of Managers Meeting a success. Special Thanks to our newest member, Glenn Conrad; he even got a note of recognition in the Blaine C. Wilhoite, Sr. (Irving) Chapter Newsletter. Thanks also to Tom Cain, Bill Vaughn, the Doctors Johnson, and of course Richard Fletcher, who received the Meritorious Service Medal from TXSSAR for his work in establishing the Denton Chapter. Last, but far from least, Thanks to Maryanne Haughton. She served as hostess for the chapter, leading the ladies tour, creating the table centerpieces, and finally hosting the Ladies Breakfast. Her contribution to the success of the meeting was immeasurable. Thank you from all of us, Maryanne.

TXSSAR CHAPTER #23 **OFFICERS** PRESIDENT RICHARD E. FLETCHER VICE PRESIDENT JOHN B. CASEY, JR. SECRETARY JAMES BAIRD TREASURER WILLIAM P. VAUGHN CHAPLAIN LINWOOD J. ROBINSON HISTORIAN TOM CAIN NEWSLETTER EDITOR JIM JOHNSON

"Voices of the Revolution"

When Benjamin Franklin was informed by Lord Granville that, "the king is the Legislator of the Colonies" Franklin replied as follows:

"I told his Lordship that this was new doctrine to me. I had always understood from our charters that our laws were to be made by our Assemblies to be presented indeed to the king for his royal assent, but that being once given the king could not appeal or alter them. and as the Assemblies could not make permanent laws without his assent, so neither could he make a law for them without theirs..."

The Autobiography of Benjamin Franklin

Meritorious Service Medal awarded to Richard Fletcher

Our chapter president, Richard Fletcher was awarded the Meritorious Service Medal for his role in establishing the Denton Chapter #23 TXSSAR by the Texas Society of the Sons of the American Revolution at the August Board of Managers Meeting held in Denton. Congratulations to Richard for his well deserved honor.

New members Adam Davidson and Gordon Cain will be inducted at the Sept. meeting.

INK & QUILL

Denton Chapter No. 23 TXSSAR Inc. c/o Jim Johnson, Editor 3004 Croydon Lane Denton, Texas 76201

